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COUNCIL  
NEWSLETTER 

RICHMOND SHIRE COUNCIL  

‘The time has come the Walrus said, to talk of 

many things’ – a bad quote to lead with, but it is 

time for me to say farewell to the Richmond Shire 

Council. 

Back in 2008, I had a mad moment and thought, ‘I 

could do this, I want to do something for my     

community’, and I nominated for Council. I then 

felt very honoured that you voted for me, [and a 

mild sense of panic – what had I done?] 

Here we are sixteen years later; eleven of those as 

Deputy Mayor, numerous portfolios, and           

committees, and I am saying farewell. Throughout 

these years, I have grown and learnt so much, and 

met and worked with some incredible people. I 

have found local government to be one of the 

most rewarding roles there is, even though, at the 

same time it can also be the most frustrating! 

This has not been an easy decision for me to make, 

as we [Council] have achieved so much and there is 

so much more that we wish to achieve.  

I am enormously proud of our community, and I 

have been pleased to be able to advocate and    

lobby for our Shire through the many and varied 

forums I have attended as a Richmond Shire   

Councillor and Deputy Mayor. 

There have been many projects, achievements, 

and developments over the last sixteen years, and I 

am honoured to be able to look back and say, ‘I 

was a part of that.’ 

With the planned developments throughout our 

region, Richmond will thrive and grow, and steady, 

sustainable growth will mean a steady, strong  

community. There is an incredibly positive future 

ahead for Richmond and I will miss being part of 

the planning, and seeing it come to fruition. 

To the Mayor, Councillors, and Staff, [past and  

present], whom I have worked with on this         

incredible journey, thank you for all the advice,  

assistance, and support. 

To the candidates standing for election, I wish you 

the best, and I am confident in the strong           

leadership that is in in place to guide you through 

your future endeavours.  

My family’s support has been invaluable, they have 

been understanding, patient, tolerant,                  

accommodating, and flexible and I thank them. 

In closing, I say thank you to the Richmond        

community, thank you for putting your trust in me, 

it has been an honour and a privilege to serve you.  

Farewell, 

Cr June Kuhl 

Deputy Mayor 

A MESSAGE FROM COUNCILLOR KUHL 

65 Goldring Street, Richmond  QLD  4822 

Monday - Friday  8.20AM—5:00PM  CLOSED SATURDAY, SUNDAY & PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 



PUBLIC NOTICES 

NOTICE OF 2024  

MEETING DATES 
Council discussed meeting 
dates for 2024 at the ordinary 
meeting on Tuesday 10 October 
2023 and the following resolution transpired: 

14 March 

16 April 

23 April (Pre-Budget) 

21 May 

28 May (Pre-Budget) 

18 June 

25 June (Budget) 

16 July 

20 August 

10 September  

15 October 

19 November 

10 December 

RESOLUTION 20231010.9 

It was moved Cr Johnston seconded Cr Fox 
and carried that 2024 Council Meeting dates 
be adopted as presented.  

This is in accordance with the Local          
Government Regulation 2012 Section 277 (1).  

Peter Bennett  

Chief Executive  

 

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF 
MEETING 

Richmond Shire Council wish to advise a 
change of date for the monthly meeting of 
Tuesday 12 March 2024.  

The rescheduled meeting will be Thursday 14 
March 2024 

This is in accordance with the Local           
Government Regulation 2012 Section 258.  

Peter Bennett 

Chief Executive Officer  

Contact Richmond Shire Council 
 Phone  07 4719 3377     Facebook facebook.com/richmondshirecouncil 

 Email  enquiries@richmond.qld.gov.au  Address 65 Goldring Street, Richmond 

 Website www.richmond.qld.gov.au    Postal  PO Box 18, Richmond QLD 4822   

    

TRACK YOUR WATER  

USAGE 
Please register your details via the following 
link to sign up to track you water usage: 

https://richmond.aqualus.com/ 

Council would like to encourage all        
householders to register their address using 
the link below and self-monitor your water   
usage. 

If you require assistance, please contact the 
Council office on (07) 4719 3377 or email   
enquiries@richmond.qld.gov.au 

 

RATES REMINDER 
Richmond Shire rates have now been issued.  

Rates are due the 18th of March 2024.  

If you have any queries or questions          
regarding your rates please contact the Rates 
Officer on 4719 3377 or email 
rates@richmond.qld.gov.au.  

 

WET ROAD CONDITIONS 
Council would like to remind landholders and 
members of the public to refrain from moving 
cattle and machinery on the Richmond Shire 
Roads whilst they are wet. 

Council current road reports and flood 
camera images are available on the      
website: www.richmond.qld.gov.au/
council/road-conditions  



COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

REFUSE TIP HOURS 

Gates are locked outside of the below hours.  

Qualified Diesel Fitter  

Qualified Casual Aged Carer All-rounder 

Qualified Casual Aged Carer  

General Labourer - Road Crew 

Administration & Records Officer 

Monday - Friday  6:00am - 9:00am  

Saturdays & Sundays  

 

8:00am - 11:00am 

3:00pm - 7:00pm 

Monday, Tuesday, 

Thursday & Friday 

6:00am - 9:00am  

2:30pm - 6:30pm 

Wednesday 

 

8:00am - 11:00am 

3:00pm - 7:00pm 

Public Holidays CLOSED 

 

LIBRARY HOURS 

 

Monday 12:00pm - 4:00pm 

Tuesday  12:00pm - 4:00pm 

Wednesday  9:00am - 1:00pm 

Thursday 12:00pm - 4:00pm 

Friday  12:00pm - 4:00pm  

 

CURRENT EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITIES 

 

 

 

        
  
 

        
  

 

Full position description is available on    
Council’s website: 
www.richmond.qld.gov.au/employment-
opportunities 

For any enquiries regarding employment 
please contact (07) 4719 3377 or email 
jobs@richmond.qld.gov.au.  

 

MOVE IT RICHMOND 

YOGA WITH CLANCIE  

     

Join our Yoga Class 

TIME : 5:30pm  

WHEN : Begins 12 March 2024 

LOCATION: Hacc Hall - Carter Street 

Bring your own mat if preferred  

Comfortable clothes and water bottles  

required 

Start your yoga practice 

March Sessions - 12th, 19th & 26th  

Disclaimer : photos will be taken at this event and used on 
social media for advertising and promotional purposes.  

 

SWIMMING POOL HOURS 

 

PEST CONTROL  

SPRAYING  
 

Will be carried out from                    
15/04/2024 - 21/04/2024 at the following    
public areas: 
 

Community Gym, Lake Fred Tritton &     
Amenities, Recreational Park, Lions Park, 
Bobby Murray Park, Charlie Wehlow Oval, 
Tennis Courts, Cambridge Store, Stable and 
Shed, Sale Yards Amenities, Pioneer Park,        
Racecourse, Cemetery, Airport, Rodeo 
Grounds & Library. 
 

Council appreciates your cooperation.  

 








